

In the Supreme Court of the United States

In re: COMP-22-006672

Motion for Leave to Appeal the Human Rights Council

By Anthony J. Sanders  
Hospitals & Asylums

The US Supreme Court is petitioned for Leave to Appeal to the Human Rights Council for the approval of compensation that is guaranteed by the original jurisdiction pursuant to the Optional Protocols to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment. (1) To quash any electronic surveillance by US intelligence services of the Human Rights Council, United Nations or especially US Foreign Service under 50USC§1806 pursuant to the Convention on the Privileges and Immunities of the United Nations (1946) that might be better understood as the Convention on the Protection of the Privileges of the UN. (2) To repeal the phrase 'outside the United States' from 18USC§2340A(a) and amend Exclusive Remedies at §2340B so: The legal system shall ensure that the victim of an act of torture obtains redress and has an enforceable right to fair and adequate compensation, including the means for as full rehabilitation as possible. In the event of the death of the victim as a result of an act of torture, their dependents shall be entitled to compensation Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment (1987). (3) To summon the Virginia Office of Victim Compensation to cross-examine the status of the failure to direct deposit benefits to any disabled worker or veteran in Washington DC in November 2021 and ensure the national mandatory obligation limit is increased from \$2,605 million to \$4,922 million FY 22 to sustain victim compensation services (ie. Representation of Cases for Compensation) for record levels of victimization. (4) To be refunded money embezzled while in Washington DC >\$16,200 + \$40 a day witness fees from September 24, 2021 by Netspend and \$2,034 from Direct Express via SSA-BNC # 21T2374K00959-C1 and # 21T2379J53688-HA by involuntary petition 11USC§303. (5) To 'collect or insure' offline Netspend million error bankruptcy and Direct Express SSA/TREAS monopoly accounts to ensure the Obligation of the Bank to Pay the Beneficiary in the Uniform Commercial Code 4A-404 is the loss claimed by *Rodriguez v. FDIC (In re: Western BanCorp)* (2020) or hostile takeover by other FDIC member pursuant to Chapter 7 liquidation of uninsured state institutions 11USC§781. (6) To fine the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation (FDIC) \$1.5 million to commission a thorough revision of their code to redress embezzlement, mail theft and corruption in bankruptcy court. (7) To edit nonexistent Sec. 409 of the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation Improvement Act of 1991 that needs to be amended to Clearing Organization Netting Sec. 404 of Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation Improvement Act of 1991 12USC§4404 as referenced in 11USC§109. (8) To amend FDIC jurisdiction from United States District Court to United States Bankruptcy Court at 12USC§1819(2)(4). (9) To amend FDIC Non-discrimination from 'It is not the purpose of this chapter to discriminate in any manner against State nonmember banks or State savings associations and in favor of national or member banks or Federal savings associations, respectively. It is the purpose of this chapter to provide all banks and savings associations, with the same opportunity to obtain and enjoy the benefits of this chapter.' to 'It is the purpose of this chapter that banks, savings associations and depositor institutions do not discriminate against the Obligation of Beneficiary's Bank to Pay and Give Notice to Beneficiary in the Uniform Commercial Code 4A-404, regardless of race, color, gender, sexual orientation, nationality, disability, class, political or religious belief.' at 12USC§1830. (10) To engage the services of the Human Rights

Council to help liberate the largest national prison population in the world (omitted from the current American Bar Association Kennedy Commission publication, like the removal from the historical online records that Anthony has been the most popular male baby name for decades, in a pattern of cultural erasure, 'white out', by the Biden Administration, restored by the Convention on the Elimination of all Forms of Racial Discrimination), so intoxicated, as to exceed the legal limit of 250 detainees per 100,000 residents, from their overeducated lawyers, the highest paid professionals with the smallest brains and shortest life expectancy. (11) To post \$150 billion t-bond to ensure precise cancellation of the 2020 payroll tax overestimate - \$100.8 billion OASI, \$14.5 billion DI and \$35.9 billion HI. (12) To recognize the existence of \$1.6 trillion in unspent COVID relief from debt held by the Federal Reserve aka counterfeit currency 31USC§5153 to pay for deficits in excess of 3 percent of the GDP. (13) To abolish the COMP-22-006672 producing Government Accounting Office (GAO) Fraudnet due to non-self incrimination in regards to rampant aggravated identity theft that caused the Texas Department of Banking to kill a computer, a rare non-human death in that non-paying state of electronic surveillance, remove the embezzling Secretary of State Antony J. Blinken Esq. from office for two counts of megamurder for convincing Democrats to vote for war in Iraq under false pretenses, financing cold war propaganda and intoxicating Putin to attack Ukraine, to spare the ballot stuffing anti-racist racism of President Joseph Biden and Vice-President Kamala Harris from impeachment for 52USC§20511(b) and 18USC§595 under Art 2 Sec. 1 of the US Constitution although its was Speaker Pelosi's FBI agent provocateur informants who caused the Jan. 6 attack on Congress that lost incitement vulnerable Trump supporters the election dispute. (14) To immediately abolish State Department International Security Assistance, except for Nonproliferation, Antiterrorism and Demining, +/- \$8 billion FY 22 + 3 percent inflation by transferring the money to an International Poverty Line Account of the Supplemental Security Income Program, for the Social Security Administration to conduct a demonstration in Haiti, whereas the State Department is immediately violently incompetent to make the leap of faith from \$60 billion to \$70 billion in less than 42 months and the SSI program has just exceeded the time allotted, so the saints would not be persecuted and Acting Commissioner Kilolo Kijakazi might not be afraid to inform biographers of her nationality (Revelation 13:10). (15) To hold the Director General of the World Health Organization responsible for four counts of megamurder to ensure the corporate captured health vaccine immunization propaganda of the vaguely ambitious, number of the beast budget cutter of UN Peacekeeping, Secretary General of the UN is re-educated by Chapter VI Convention on Pandemic Treatment against the censure from common knowledge of all the life saving provisions, especially the global 1 percent income tax to pay international poverty line social security benefits, in the *Hydrocortisone, Eucalyptus (Echinacea), Lavender, Peppermint or Salt Helps Water Cure Coronavirus Colds Act* HA-2-2-22.

#### Cases for Compensation

Sanders, Tony J. *Advisory Opinion that Hydrocortisone, Eucalyptus, Lavender or Peppermint help Vaccines Cure COVID-19. Human Rights Council. Hospitals & Asylums* [HA-23-3-21](#)

*Anthony J. Sanders, Applicant Public Trustee v. Antony J. Blinken, Secretary of State et al: In re: Direct Express and Netspend. Hospitals & Asylums* [HA-24-9-21](#)

*Health and Welfare: COVID Audit. Book 3. Hospitals & Asylums* [HA-29-1-22](#)

*'Hydrocortisone, Eucalyptus, Lavender, Peppermint or Salt Helps Water Cure Coronavirus Colds Act. Hospitals & Asylums* [HA-2-2-22](#)

*Hydrocortisone, Eucalyptus, Lavender or Peppermint (HELP) Act of 2021 v. Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19, Moderna COVID-19 and J&J Single Shot Vaccines*. Hospitals & Asylums. In the United States Supreme Court. [HA-6-3-21](#)

*Meng Wanzhou et al v. Meng Hongwei*. Hospitals & Asylums [HA-4-1-19](#)

*Statement of the United Nations (SUN)*. Hospitals & Asylums [HA-19-3-19](#)

*Unilateral Coercive Measure Obligation (Russian Federation v. United States of America)*. Hospitals & Asylums [HA-22-2-22](#)

#### Work Cited

911 Commission Report (2002)

American Bar Association. Kennedy Commission. 2004

Commission on Human Rights and Committee Against Torture Report on the Situation of Detainees at Guantanamo Bay of 15 February 2006

Decriminalizing Corrections and Poverty in the District of Columbia HA-5-5-5

European Court of Human Rights' 3 Record 382–607

Guiding Principles on Business and Human Rights. Human Rights Council. 2011

Melzer, Nils. Report of the Special Rapporteur on torture and other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or punishment A/HRC/49/50 of 29 December 2021

Open Letter from the Members of the European Parliament of November 2011

Question of the realization in all countries of economic, social and cultural rights A/HRC/49/28 of 2 February 2022

The report of the Special Rapporteur on contemporary forms of racism, racial discrimination, xenophobia and related intolerance A/73/305 of 6 August 2018

#### Code

Baseline 2USC§907

Budgetary treatment with OASI and DI Trust Funds Sec. 710 Social Security Act 42USC§911

Claims for damages caused investigative or law enforcement officers of the Department of Justice 31USC§3724

Counterfeit and Forgery 18USC§470 *et seq*

Counterfeit currency 31USC§5153

Crime by or affecting the business of insurance 18USC§1033

Debt Collection Improvement Act of 1996 31USC§3718

Delegations respecting claims against the FBI 28CFR§0.89a

District of Columbia Admission Act HR 51

Elections. Criminal penalties 52USC§20511

Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation. Corporate Powers 12USC§1819

Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation Improvement Act of 1991 Clearing Organization Netting Sec. 404 of of 1991 12USC§4404

Fiscal Service. Definitions 31CFR§203.2

Foreign Intelligence Surveillance Act. Criminal penalties 50USC§1806

Interference by administrative employees of the federal, state or territorial governments 18USC§595

Involuntary petition 11USC§303

Involuntary petition Rule 1003 of the Federal Rules of Bankruptcy Procedure

Liquidation. Chapter 7 11USC§781

Murder 18USC§1111

Non-discrimination 12USC§1830

Offenses by United States Officials and Employees 26USC§7214

Torture. Definition 18USC§2340A

Torture. Exclusive Remedies 18USC§2340B

Treasury. General Provisions 31CFR§1.0

Universal Declaration of Human Rights 217 A (III) (1948)

Who may be a debtor 11USC§109

Treaties

Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment (1987)

Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination(1969)

Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women (1979)

Convention on the Privileges and Immunities of the United Nations (1946)

Convention on the Rights of the Child (1990).

Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights, 2200A(XXI)(1966)

Declaration on Social Progress and Development 2542 (XXIV) (1969)

Nuremberg Code (1949)

Obligation of the Bank to Pay and Give Notice to the Beneficiary. Uniform Commercial Code 4A-404

Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment 4 February 2003

Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights 23 March 1976

Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights Aiming at the Abolition of the Death Penalty (1989)

Cases

*Allegations of Genocide (Ukraine v. Russian Federation)* (2022)

*Application of the International Convention for the Suppression of the Financing of Terrorism and of the International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination (Ukraine v. Russian Federation)* 2017

*Americans for Prosperity Foundation v. Bonta, Attorney General of California* No. 19-215 July 1, 2021

*Armed Activities on the Territory of the Congo (Democratic Republic of the Congo v. Uganda)* 1999-2022

*Avena and other Mexican National v. USA* Judgment No. 128 ICJ March 31, 2004

*Bloom v. Social Security Administration* (10<sup>th</sup> Cir.) No. 02-3362 (2003)

*Brown, Governor of California, et al v. Marciana & Plata et al* (2011)

*Certain Iranian Assets* (Islamic Republic of Iran v. United States) (2019)

*Federal Bureau of Investigation et al v. Fazaga et al* 595 US \_\_ (2022)

*Furman v. Georgia* 408 U.S. 238 (1972)

*Houston Fearless Corporation v. Teter*, 313 F.2d 91 (10th Cir., 1962)

*Lagrand Brothers v. USA* Judgment No. 104 IJC June 27, 2001

*Rodriguez v. FDIC (In re: Western BanCorp)* No. 18–1269 (2020)

*Roper v. Simmons* No. 03-633 (2005)

*Sanchez-Llamas v. Oregon* (2006)

The Doctors' Trial: *United States of America v. Karl Brandt, et al* (1947)

Trial of Major War Criminals Before the International Military Tribunal in Nuremberg (1945-1946)

*United States v. Booker et al* (2005)

*United States v. Husayn, aka Zybday, et al* 595 \_\_ (2022)

*Washington v. Blakely* (2004)

Dear Justice Anthony Kennedy:

I did an unpaid clerkship for Louise Arbour (Canada), High Commissioner of Human Rights from 2004 to 2006 when Milan Babic (innocent) and Slobodan Milosevic were poisoned to death with cardiotoxin, possibly from my alma mater, in the prison of the International Criminal Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia, where Ms. Arbour had been prosecutor, shortly before World Health Organization Director General Lee Jong wook died of a brain aneurysm the day before the World Health Assembly. Subsequently, email to the Human Right Council never fails to exhibit a suspicious death in the newspaper, in lieu of responding. To be fair this brief first seeks the US Supreme Court to quash under the FISA Act 50USC§1806 any bugs or electronic surveillance of the Human Rights Council and US Foreign Service, in particular the Ambassadors to the UN, communications, US intelligence services may have lied in wait 18USC§1111 as a condition to secure privileged and un-infringed communication between United States citizens, government officials and everyone else in the world, with the Human Rights Council, necessary for adoption of the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights of 23 March 1976 and Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment of 4 February 2003, the Biden Administration has paid arrears for – compensation for torture by the United States, guaranteed to pay any appeal of right upheld by the Human Rights Council by the original jurisdiction of the US Supreme Court pursuant to Art. 3 Sec. 2 of the US Constitution, if any trust in Washington DC is to be maintained under Art.1 Sec. 8 Clause 17.

To please the Court and Council, in federally agreed pursuit of raising the mandatory obligation limit of the Office of Victim Compensation (OVC) reported in the Justice Department Budget Summary from \$2,605 million FY 22 to exactly meet anticipated obligations of \$4,922 million FY 22, 3 percent more than the \$4,779 million FY 21 record spent on victim services, whereas the balance is low, \$1,680 million FY 22. Actual compensation paid to victims is extra, as it must be approved by the Court on a case by case basis. I just paid \$9 to person whose claim to have been robbed at gunpoint in Virginia was later discredited without prejudice to the affordable charity, nearly as much as the \$10 once recommended by a friend to be given to needy people. Wherefore, the Virginia Victims

Compensation Office is sought to cross-examine the status of the failure to direct deposit the November 2021 benefit with any disabled worker or veteran located in their neighboring failed state, the national capitol, adocating the District of Columbia Admission Act HR 51. I am too frightened of being embezzled or otherwise defrauded by DC to make the invited side-trip to visit my many friends or even stop being an outlaw and abate the asbestos to facilitate demolition or renovation of St. Elizabeth's Hospital campus, arguably the largest blight, too decrepit to be a slum, in DC to redress Sec. 12 of the Hydrocortison, Eucalyptus, Lavender, Peppermint or Salt Helps Water Cure Coronavirus Colds Act HA-2-2-22.

The Human Rights Council may wish to consult with Louise Arbour in behalf of the author of this brief and to prosecute any residual hypocrisy regarding the 'immunity' of human rights correspondence from the antiquated practice of human sacrifice. Ms. Arbour was reported to have left Canada to work for the International Organization for Migration (IOM) in 2017 when I was tortured by a state judge too intoxicated with pseudo-ephedrine to immediately uphold his directed verdict of innocent, regarding the police interference with the order to destroy all slash piles of a park superintendent, before firing two police officers in a posse of three, an FBI informing and rampage shooting false accuser and murderer, who had just slain a woman driver by putting a packet of sugar in her gas tank, on a cold winter day, and was witnessed doing it again to a capsized boat a few months later. The Tax Cuts and Jobs Act degrades the United States fiscal position without opposition due to this distraction. The United States Supreme Court is petitioned to responsibly grant leave to appeal, so that the US would indeed be held responsible for paying just compensation for appeals of right upheld by the Human Rights Council, in this case and in general individual cases of the United States Supreme Court, written by United States nationals and national human rights institution reports on the human rights situation in the United States, to the Human Rights Council pursuant to the Optional Protocols to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment staffed by the Complaints Procedure Unit since 2007 and *Houston Fearless Corporation v. Teter*, 313 F.2d 91 (10th Cir., 1962) that formulated Rule 5(b) Fed. App. P. for this extraordinary writ pursuant to a brief on the merits of Rule 20 and 24 of the Rules of the Supreme Court of the United States, whereas fulfilling the right to appeal to the Human Rights Council is ironically, not a matter of right, but of discretion far more sparingly exercised, than paying claims of compensation for torture should be.

The superceding fact is that in 2009 the Attorneys General were corrupted by the ostensible hacking of the torture statute, so that they can no longer stop their secret police underlings, who they should have abolished decades ago, from torturing, and have in fact become geo-locating cyber-torturers of every identity they aggravate, to explain *Americans for Prosperity Foundation v. Bonta, Attorney General of California* No. 19-215 July 1, 2021. Attorneys General maliciously torture everyone in fear of being persecuted like former Utah Attorney General Shurtleff, after he had ensured Haiti received relief after a prison pen trap there had instantly triggered a massive, deadly, earthquake of the Enriquillo-Plantain Garden fault in 2010 that is now under surveillance by State Department Nonproliferation, Antiterrorism and Demining obligation after an email message to the UN General Assembly had triggered yet another devastating earthquake in Haiti in a couple of days when it is imagined it reached the US Ambassadors to the UN who have removed their email address from their website; ostensibly to protect the public from their FBI surveillance that makes them so severely mentally ill, as evident in their one page intoxication of an active shooter in response to *Certain Iranian Assets* (Islamic Republic of Iran v. United States) (2019) a thousand times politer and at slightly more than \$3.6 billion with interest a hundred times less expensive than the non-attendance of *Allegations of Genocide* (Ukraine v.

Russian Federation) 2022). This “exposure to the American legal system”, to quote the father of someone accused of shooting homeless people in New York City and Washington DC in 2022, has severely affected the competency, not to mention severe mental illness and pathologically small brain size, of American lawyers and ambassadors, to the point where from 2020 to 2021 the US Supreme Court did not publish any judgments, until I encouraged them to self-publish them, and not perish. Their university mirror sites remain irregular and the civil law system, involving law colleges, needs moral support. Lawyers have become the highest paid, smallest brained and shortest lived professionals in the United States. When they don't die in their sleep, commit suicide two weeks before you arrive to settle their case, or die at age 36 from diverticulitis, lawyers incessantly kill and damage intellectual property, the bar is barbaric, the primary charge under the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court, that is not defended against in the United States, is that the use of protected persons to engage in hostilities is a war crime. Besides always being wrong until corrected by a competent client, lawyers are chronically engaged in a monopolistic, unprivileged and unauthorized denial of service pattern of aggravated identity theft, more often violent than property oriented, against exactly those competent human rights advocates, in pursuit of countless hours coaching legally incompetent clients capable of torturing, far more abusively than the negligence of right minded people, when equally exposed by the American legal system to mind altering and toxic substances, instead of competent counsel. Ie. My family of DEA licensed health professionals cursed for three or four generations, FBI doses 9-11 suicide attackers, FBI informants agent provocateur vulnerable racist Trump supporters as explained in *The report of the Special Rapporteur on contemporary forms of racism, racial discrimination, xenophobia and related intolerance* A/73/305 of 6 August 2018 that listed Donald Trump (USA) as ‘a populist leader who has been willing to stoke racism, xenophobia and related intolerance with little regard for the human rights of many within the borders of their countries’ January 6, 2021 protest of what appears to be ballot stuffing by extremely criminal Democratic tyrannical majority in violation of 52USC§20511(b) and 18USC§595, split ticket voting and the incumbent is one out of 10 who loses under Art. 2 Sec. 1 of the US Constitution, FBI/DEA informants assassinate the Haitian President, Secretary of State Blinken has Putin dosed by FBI, competently witnessed by a Muslim community due \$50,000 solicited for violence by an informant *Federal Bureau of Investigation et al v. Fazaga et al* 595 US \_\_ (2022) 28CFR§0.89a and 31USC§3724.

In summary, the primary legal question, not to be denied, is that the Congress, or the Court if the alteration, first noted in 2009, turns out to have not been approved by an unlawful Congress that must be held accountable by the Court, is obligated to amend federal torture statute to comply with Arts. 2, 4 and 14 of the Convention against Torture (CAT) by repealing the phrase 'outside the United States' from 18USC§2340A(a) and amending Exclusive Remedies at §2340B so: The legal system shall ensure that the victim of an act of torture obtains redress and has an enforceable right to fair and adequate compensation, including the means for as full rehabilitation as possible. In the event of the death of the victim as a result of an act of torture, their dependents shall be entitled to compensation Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment (1987). State parties shall take effective measures to prevent torture in their territory and are obligated to ensure torture is a criminal offense in their law under Arts. 2 and 4 of the CAT. As it is used, the phrase 'outside the United States' means, in the United States torture is not considered a crime, although torture by United States nationals outside the United States is treated as a crime, and this unequal protection of the laws gravely offends the law of nations. The United States is a State Party to the Torture Convention, is specifically obligated to correct this error under Art. 4 and must therefore remove 'outside the United States' from the definition of torture at 18USC§2340A(a) without further ado. *United States v. Husayn, aka Zybday, et al* 595 \_\_ (2022) upheld the condemnation of CIA

torture in Poland by the European Court of Human Rights' 3 Record 382–607 following up on the closure of the Commission on Human Rights and Committee Against Torture Report on the Situation of Detainees at Guantanamo Bay of 15 February 2006. The Open Letter from the Members of the European Parliament of November 2011 expressed concerns regarding alleged human rights violations against Bradley Manning including the denial of a request to meet privately with him by the United Nations Special Rapporteur on Torture. Release from unlawful and excessive detention and socio-economic freedom in general would be expedited if the United States awarded more disability, as compensation for torture pursuant to *Bloom v. Social Security Administration* (10<sup>th</sup> Cir.) No. 02-3362 (2003) and *Brown, Governor of California, et al v. Marciana & Plata et al* (2011).

Can the US Supreme Court certify whether or not the statute was amended by Congress or hacked in 2009 when President Barack Obama disclaimed, “the United States does not torture”, and the unequal protection of the torture convention within the territorial jurisdiction of the United States Statute at Large suddenly became evident? It is insulting that any court or lawyer would not be more resolved to make compensation for torture the basis of almost any valid, non-frivolous, non-malicious, prosecution or legal case. In the study of pathology the term 'insult' refers to exposure to a toxic substance that must be terminated for the patient to recover pursuant to paragraph 10 of the Nuremberg Code (1949). The Eighth amendment to the United States Constitution clearly prohibits cruel and unusual punishment and protects the public from excessive fines. The Fifth amendment provides for just compensation for private property used by the public; and in practice, compensation for deprivation of life, liberty, or property is the fundamental law for the equitable settlement of all cases, public and private, by right minded injurers and their counsel. Article 5 of the US Constitution provides that the Constitution, Laws and Treaties are equally the supreme law, however in controversy the Constitution overrules the laws of Congress, that must not conflict with the principles in that short and basic document, that does not necessarily keep up with advances in the technical language used in the many volumes statutes at large, and must be applied by a federal judge to be entirely credible and not just the arbitrary decision-making of a lay-man. To judge the legalities involving the technical writing of legislation, federal statute overrules state and local laws pursuant to the doctrine of federal paramountcy. Law scholars treat international treaties the equal to the Constitution; if there is controversy between treaties and a constitutional actor, the treaty prevails in 'cases for compensation' pursuant to the Draft Articles for State Responsibility for Internationally Wrongful Acts (2001).

In the *Report of the Special Rapporteur on torture and other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or punishment* A/HRC/49/50 of 29 December 2021, Nils Melzer evaluates the reception and utilization by States of his thematic reports as a driver of change in national laws, policies and practices towards the eradication of torture and ill-treatment. In 2021, the Special Rapporteur transmitted 449 communications, jointly with other mandate holders or individually, on behalf of individuals exposed to torture and other ill-treatment. the vast majority of those communications either remained without any response or received an unsatisfactory response, that did not allow for a resolution to the case in question. This is quite possibly because the Human Rights Council studies are sadistically fascinated with different types of torture and care not a whit for the compensation for torture the Ambassadors to the United Nations are judged by, and the Rapporteur, currently being replaced, did not have the wherewithal to advocate. On In 2021 no country visits were made and the agencies budget was lost. On my birthday, August 11, when the Ambassadors had been summoned to watch the Perseid meteors, a meeting was convened with the light polluted Berlin police regarding 'excessive force, particularly in response to recent anti-COVID demonstrations' (John 1: 26)(Luke 3: 7)(1 Peter 3: 21)(Mark 6: 24) Convention on Pandemic Treatment Part VI of the *Hydrocortisone, Eucalyptus, Lavender, Peppermint*

or *Salt Helps Water Cure Coronavirus Colds Act* HA-2-2-22, to avoid lamenting the Haitian earthquake a few days later when the US Ambassadors received the message of goodwill.

In 1985, the Commission on Human Rights adopted resolution 1985/33, creating the mandate of the Special Rapporteur. The mandate covers any act or omission amounting to torture and other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or punishment under applicable international customary and treaty law. States in the implementation of their legal obligations to prevent, criminalize, investigate, prosecute, punish and redress acts of torture and ill-treatment and to rehabilitate victims of such abuse. To this end the Rapporteur must never forget the all important socio-economic motivation of compensation for torture and dissuade pacific resolution of torture for torture with tortious threats. Although delayed by the decades it took the Court to procure an assessment of compensation due under Article 14 of the Convention against Torture, *Armed Activities on the Territory of the Congo* (Democratic Republic of the Congo v. Uganda) 1999-2022 is considered settled. European Regulation 2019/125 on 16 June 2019, banned the trade in certain goods that could be used for capital punishment, torture or other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or punishment. In the case *Martí de Mejía v. Peru*, the Inter-American Commission considered that rape could amount to torture. States have an obligation to undertake judicial, legal and administrative measures to prevent acts of torture and ill-treatment on the part of both State officials and non-State actors and to ensure both individual and institutional accountability for such abuse. It is conspicuous that the Rapporteur has such an unfulfilled obligation to state “compensation”.

The Rapporteur admits that fews States are motivated to participate. 90 per cent of individual communications and 85 per cent of visit requests transmitted by the Special Rapporteur receive either no response or an unsatisfactory response from States. The Special Rapporteur notes with great concern that, despite an enormous worldwide humanitarian crisis involving around 65 million forced migrants and giving rise to countless deaths and serious human rights violations on a daily basis, 191 of 193 States (99 per cent) did not consider the report relevant. The Special Rapporteur notes with great concern that, although domestic violence consistently results in more death and injury worldwide than all armed conflicts taken together, and although virtually all States still face major shortcomings in effectively preventing domestic violence and providing victims with protection and redress, 187 of 193 States (97 per cent) did not consider the report relevant. psychological methods of torture and ill-treatment are proliferating rapidly throughout the world, including the use of prolonged solitary confinement and indefinite deprivation of liberty, 192 of 193 States (99 per cent) do not appear. It is difficult to criticize omission, of state responsibility for interference with privacy, family, honor and correspondence and most of all, of torture compensation. One State indicated that the report did not provide any practical legal references, but rather a general recommendation to reform the governance system based on the rule of law, and principles of transparency, accountability and legality, without reference to the common cents of Art. 14 of the Convention against Torture. Indeed, without fundamental and determined change, the despicable practice of torture and ill-treatment will continue to remain widespread, and impunity rampant, producing millions of victims and rendering the work of the Special Rapporteur and other anti-torture mechanisms, organizations and human rights defenders a Sisyphean endeavour without any prospect of ever achieving the effective eradication of torture and ill-treatment. It is essential that the new mandate holder clearly indicated in all their writing that compensation for torture, as explained in Art. 14, is the law lesson to be learned from the Convention against Torture.

It is necessary to report on the Human Rights Situation in the United States, to help guide the reading

and writing of future official submissions to the Human Rights Council regarding progress solving national problems. The most alarming fact, that the integration of the Human Rights Council is most likely to help through their individual and institutional procedures, is that the United States legal system has the largest prison in the world and until recently also had the absolute highest concentration of prisoners of any nation. The countries with the highest prison population rate according to the most recent World Prison Brief on record with HA – the number of prisoners per 100,000 of the national population – are Seychelles (799), followed by the United States (698), St. Kitts & Nevis (607), Turkmenistan (583), U.S. Virgin Islands (542), Cuba (510), El Salvador (492), Guam - U.S.A. (469), Thailand (461), Belize (449), Russian Federation (445), Rwanda (434) and British Virgin Islands (425). The United States prison population quintupled from 503,586 detainees (220 per 100,000) in 1980 to a high of 2,307,504 (755 per 100,000) in 2008 before quietly going down to 2,217,947 (696 per 100,000) in 2016 and is subsequently believed to have increased under the Trump Administration.

The significant fact that the US incarcerates more people than any other nation appears to have been removed from the current American Bar Association Kennedy Commission publication, HA helped inspire the ABA President write in 2003 and no breath was ever wasted analyzing the all important law that there is an arbitrary legal limit of 250 detainees per 100,000 resident. The US Supreme Court responded by holding legislative and litigate practice criminal sentences must be adjusted downward rather than upward, mandatory minimum schemes eliminated and acquittals the norm for most crimes where there are significant mitigating factors in *Washington v. Blakely* (2004). However, the US Sentencing Commission has not been abolished and the prohibited practice of mandatory minimum sentencing continues in contempt of the normal statutory maximum sentence. The Court rejected the petition to release all non-violent drug offenders in *United States v. Booker et al* (2005) President Biden has recently enforced for some. The most successful case has been the release of a large number of detainees from prison in California with an indication for disability in *Brown, Governor of California v. Marciana and Plata et al* (2011).

It is important the Human Rights Council notes the United States is not currently party to the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights Aiming at the Abolition of the Death Penalty (1989), and should be. Statistics indicate murder by justice begets considerably more copycat killers than murder by heinous criminal. Human rights is diametrically opposed to the antiquated practice of human sacrifice and their murderous contempt of human rights and compensation must stop. In *Sanchez-Llamas v. Oregon* (2006) the United States Supreme Court recognized that the death row prisoners protected by the order of the International Court of Justice in *Lagrand Brothers v. USA* Judgment No. 104 IJC June 27, 2001 and *Avena and other Mexican National v. USA* Judgment No. 128 ICJ March 31, 2004 were contemptuously executed. The death penalty was abolished by the Supreme Court of the United States in *Furman v. Georgia* 408 U.S. 238 (1972) when it was ruled that the then existing laws governing the use of capital punishment in the USA were unconstitutional. This decision however failed to sway the legislature and the deviant practice was begun again in 1976 and must again be abolished. Between 1976 and 2016 - 1,473 people were executed in the United States, 537 of them in Texas, in 2015 13 of 28 executions in the nation took place in Texas. During 2004, more than 3,797 people were executed in 25 countries, including at least 3,400 in China. Additionally, more than 7,000 people were sentenced to death in 64 countries. Iran has the second highest number of executions, at least 159, followed by Vietnam with 64. The United States ranked fourth on the list with 59. In adoption of Art. 6(5) of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights the executions of juvenile offenders were abolished in *Roper v. Simmons* No. 03-633 (2005). This 2022 the right wing executioners seem intent on expressing their false innocent support

for the right to life, by attempting to culturally erase the right of women to a legal abortion, whereas one should not counsel for abortion or euthanasia pursuant the Hippocratic Oath.

Overeducated American lawyers claim the highest rates of compensation of any profession, although they are theoretically some of the worst attorneys in the world, and don't usually pay right(s). When their aggravated identity theft is not actively cyber-torturing and killing, their severe mental illness, small brain size, short life expectancy and medical incompetence become as painfully obvious as their legal incompetence. The decriminalization of marijuana has done well in many states with various qualities of legal marijuana. However, during the Obama Administration more than 300 economists petitioned the White House to both legalize marijuana federally and abolish drug enforcement agencies – the FBI, DEA and ONDCP – who falsely arrest recreational drug addicts, like all UN-controlled customs agents are corrupted, to cover up the extraordinarily poisonous megamurder of the American secret police force, to rival the KGB, although no other nation is known to currently have any institutions, but prison or military intelligence, for unwarranted police officers. The misconduct of these drug enforcement agencies, especially the FBI, has become so excruciating, the Human Rights Council no longer publishes individual petitions, forsooth trial lawyers are nude without a brief and their naked aggression knows no bounds. Entire institutions, corporations and nations, especially English speakers, are vulnerable to electronic surveillance related corruption, that needs to be suppressed by disqualifying Nancy Pelosi from Democratic Party leadership due to her abusive affiliation with the Permanent Select Committee on Intelligence of secret police agencies who need to be abolished, while protecting certain products such as the World Fact Book, Uniform Crime Report, Quantico Bay Police Academy and Forensic Laboratory. In general, whereas several state studies have shown that a Bachelor degree eliminates criminal recidivism in 100 percent of post-conviction degrees, while an associates degree is only 75 percent effective, vocational certificate (such as police academy) only 50 percent and high school or less only 33 percent have not been re-incarcerated within three years of release from prison, it seems necessary to require police officers to obtain a Bachelor degree to prevent criminal recidivism and partnership, and ensure all federal police finance is used to pay for the shortfall of 36 months of GI Bill. Many courts in the United States do not have working mailing addresses and refuse to sign for certified delivery in order to warrant armed service.

On Cinco de Mayo 2005 HA specifically treated on *Decriminalizing Corrections and Poverty in the District of Columbia* HA-5-5-5 and is happy to report that the concentration of people reported to be incarcerated in the fairly non-violent and non-toxic, except for the asbestos at HA's own, personal St. Elizabeths Hospital ruins, national capitol has declined from the most in the world, 1,500 detainees per 100,000 residents, to about 350 prisoners per 100,000, when embezzled by Secretary of State Antony J. Blinken Esq. after visiting DC for two days on September 24, 2021. In November 2021 no disabled worker or veteran received their direct deposit, after the FBI retaliated against the necessary repeal of FBI surveillance of foreign visit exchange across the Iron Curtain at 28CFR§0.87 by going to China to study credit card reader vulnerabilities, amongst several outrageous arrests of police officers and some other shenanigans reported by the news media. Without a large base of registered violent offenders to work with anymore, the DC Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) headquarters are much less violent than most local offices, but infringement on the national elections is quite kleptomaniac. The basic assault strategy of the FBI is to induce severe mental illness with exposure to dimethoxymethyl-amphetamine (DOM), also known as STP, not listed in the list of UN controlled psychotropic substances, that causes a three day panic attack, followed by six month recovery from severe mental illness, if not washed off with water. While it may be the basic personality of the lawyer for the devil on one shoulder to defeat the angel on the other, exposure to DOM often causes suicide in unwitting

people who have are suffering other risk factors and must be the substance used on peculiar licensed gun owners, to cause the common American rampage shooting, according to plan, thwarted in *Federal Bureau of Investigation et al v. Fazaga et al* 595 US \_\_ (2022) after the dosing of the 9-11 suicide attackers encountered only minor turbulence in the *911 Commission Report* (2002). The two pen traps that exhibit rampage shootings 100 percent of encounters are the Clerk of Congress email inbox and delinquent student debt collection attempts, invariably authorized by an Attorney General. The Drug Enforcement Administration (DEA) is mostly involved in the megamurderous corruption of health professionals and system with their unprofessional licenses, and engages in UN conventional drug war to divert the attention of the Court from their heinous murders. The moral is that food and drugs seized by the police must be destroyed.

The Office of National Drug Control Policy (ONDCP) was created in 1988 to systemically rob marijuana to push methamphetamine because it makes people unhealthy and unable to judge the law - patient. President Trump abolished the ONDCP grant program, that went underground, in the CDC Office of Injury Control and Prevention and Department of Justice, but left the White House office, and President Biden fully refinanced it at 47 percent of the White House budget and appointed the first medical doctor director to emphasize the stupefying effect of . Methamphetamine can be made by mixing pseudo-ephedrine (Sudafed etc) brain shrink and temporo-mandibular joint (TMJ) causing anti-depressants with codeine cough syrup that is either cooked, often causing fires, or buried for a month until crystals form. Having lost three to four generations of family to this style of involuntary psychedelic, prescription drug and animal research laboratory leak, torture, the reason for the drug enforcement style of torture seems to be that it is a highly ineffective 'suicide attack'. Pseudo-ephedrine shrinks the brain and in particular, impairs the ability of the judge to apply the constitution in writing, but it cures coronavirus. Statin anti-cholesterol drugs neutralize un-washable cardiotoxin but shrinks the brain that quickly succumbs to opportunistic pneumococcal meningitis infection that is effectively cured and prevented for (5 through) 10 years with Pneumovax, whereas the brain takes longer to heal than a course of antibiotics. The aggravated mental state of many legal professionals, criminals, other people exposed to the American legal system, too much mind altering drugs, or older people prescribed statin drugs, eg. Alzheimer's patients, could be due to pneumococcal meningitis and Pneumovax is advised for all working age adults, as well as children, people over 65 and (insensitive) health professionals. Pneumovax also prevents common streptococcal endocarditis, as well as most pneumonias, better than indicated, it protects the heart, lung and brain against the common bacterial infection. Pneumovax works, COVID vaccines are a second rate two week cure, made third rate by its falsely advertised UN induced immunity from criticism.

Besides the inferior state court, the most common obviously mentally disturbed federal employees are the US Foreign Service. They have complained about auditory hallucinations in Cuba. After reading their one page rampage shooting response to the accusation that they embezzled more than \$3.6 billion *Certain Iranian Assets* (Islamic Republic of Iran v. United States of America) 2019 it is assumed that they suffer the equal protection of the law with rampage shooters – DOM exposure by the FBI surveillance of their foreign visit exchange across the Iron Curtain in 28CFR§0.87. Trump Secretary of State Pompeo, a former CIA Director, reported that the UN Ambassadors refused to serve on the Human Rights Council with China, and stopped paying their dues. Biden paid arrears to the Human Rights Council and is paying dues and acts to appease UNESCO arrears from 2011 to 2020 with progressive student loan forgiveness, beginning with all people receiving social security disability, to settle the US Supreme Court appellate brief of HA and a friend with cerebral palsy, whose civil rights lawyer father had just died of Alzheimer's when his brain became too small to sustain life as noted in

*Hydrocortisone, Eucalyptus, Lavender or Peppermint (HELP) Act of 2021 v. Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19, Moderna COVID-19 and J&J Single Shot Vaccines HA-6-3-21 in the United States Supreme Court and forgotten in the Advisory Opinion that Hydrocortisone, Eucalyptus, Lavender or Peppermint help Vaccines Cure COVID-19 HA-23-3-21 at the Human Rights Council that was followed up by the second draft of the Convention on Pandemic Treatment in Chapter VI Hydrocortisone, Eucalyptus, Lavender, Peppermint or Salt Helps Water Cure Coronavirus Colds Act HA-2-2-22.*

There is deep concern that Biden Secretary of State Antony J. Blinken, an American educated lawyer, descended from Hungarian Jew refugees from the WWII concentration camps, is already guilty of two counts of megamurder in Iraq and Syria, for convincing the Democrats to vote for war with Iraq, on false pretenses. Blinken should not have been appointed Secretary of State by any self-respecting President and must be removed from office, with more prejudice against President Bush Jr. and the State of Texas who assassinated Kennedy, than the disgruntled federal worker who assassinated President McKinley, ending the 66 percent quorum of voter participation enjoyed in 19<sup>th</sup> century Presidential elections 52USC§20511(b) and 18USC§595. On September 24, 2021 Blinken received the annual HA State Department and bears responsibility for Netspend embezzling my life savings. Blinken seems to have agreed to terminate terrorist finance for his cold war style Countering People's Republic of China Malign Influence propaganda used to FBI agent provocateur inferior Chinese officials in the news media, and transferred the money to Haitian Earthquake as directed, but later released missionaries were taken hostage the instant he diverted millions of dollars to police gangs. Blinken also settled the pre-written prisoner exchange brief *Meng Wanzhou et al v. Meng Hongwei HA-4-1-19*. Blinken did not repeal the FBI visitor exchange at 28CFR0.87 and as a State Department lawyer, like many lawyers, rather than a CIA agent, is believed to intentionally commit most of his crimes by means of the FBI, but a megamurderer doesn't enjoy much liberty from electronic surveillance in hypocritical pursuit of ISIS, ISIL and other extremely violent terrorist organizations in want of prohibition. Blinken came to an unauthorized agreement with Putin on 10 November 2021, the day Congress passed the moot Bipartisan Infrastructure Bill, whereby Biden agreed to oppose NATO membership and collective defense for the Russian buffer region, and Blinken is believed to have exposed Putin to DOM to ensure his misconduct would divert attention from the Biden Administration kleptomania whereby no disabled worker or veteran received their direct deposit in November 2021. Later Blinken encouraged Canada and other Western nations to join him in the extremely rude diplomatic boycott of the 2022 Olympic Truce in China. By February the unauthorized invasion of Ukraine on the 24<sup>th</sup> seems to have been prevaricated by Putin's withdrawal from anti-depressant exposure, while still recovering from severe mental illness, not to acquit the war criminal he became, who needs to be impeached. Blinken's megamurders, cold war brinkmanship, petitioner abuse and diplomatic failure involving the invasion of the Ukraine justify his immediate removal from office by President Biden who is more obligated, to correct the unlawful obscenity on federal property than most Presidents, to amend Title 22 of the United States Code Foreign Relations and Intercourse (a-FRai-d) to just Foreign Relations (FR-ee) and Court of International Trade of the United States (COITUS) to Customs Court (CC), by his history on the Senate Committee on Foreign Relations.

In the *Question of the realization in all countries of economic, social and cultural rights A/HRC/49/28* of 2 February 2022 the Secretary-General professed a distinct political affinity for the 1 percent income tax to pay social security benefits to people living below the international poverty line without citing or explaining, essentially omitting the particulars described in Sec. 20 and 24 of the *Hydrocortisone, Eucalyptus, Lavender, Peppermint or Salt Helps Water Cure Coronavirus Colds Act HA-2-2-22* and technical amendment of the International Trusteeship System in a world changing Statement of the

United Nations (SUN) that would set down the General Assembly of the United Nations (GUN) and elect a civilian Secretary, abolish the five and Permanent Members to the Security Council, change the name of ECOSOC to Socio-Economic Administration (SEA) and recognize the committees of the Human Rights Council. The Secretary-General recommends establishing human rights-based social protection systems in order to operationalize his call for a renewed social contract underpinned by a global new deal in the context of the COVID-19 pandemic recovery. Over the past two years, the COVID-19 pandemic has had a profound impact on people's health, lives and enjoyment of human rights, with disproportionately adverse consequences for the most marginalized and vulnerable. The health crisis and resulting social and economic crises have revealed and exacerbated existing inequalities both within and between countries and shone a light on the structural consequences of decades of underfunded or dismantled public services and policies related to economic and social rights. The World Health Organization (WHO) reported over 240 million confirmed cases and over 5 million deaths globally as at 8 December 2021. The social and economic impacts of the pandemic have led to a significant increase in poverty, with the number of extremely poor increasing by between 119 million and 124 million people in 2020.

The pandemic has highlighted the situation of the 2 billion workers in informal economies around the world, who represent 90 per cent of total employment in low-income countries and who are traditionally excluded from contributory social insurance systems that protect against work-related absences or disruptions. In response to the pandemic, States have taken an unprecedented number of social protection measures, with over 3,300 actions having been planned or implemented in 222 countries and territories as at 14 May 2021. Those measures helped people afford health care, cushioned the shock of income or job losses, and ensured the provision of care for children and other people in need. The measures included: conditional and unconditional cash transfers; in-kind support; school meals; voucher schemes; utility payment waiving or postponement; income security during sick leave; unemployment protection; old age, survivor and disability benefits; family leave and care policies; temporary changes to social security contribution payments and tax payments; and modified administrative procedures and delivery mechanisms. Despite the recognized disproportionate impact of the pandemic and the socioeconomic crisis on women, less than 20 per cent of the social protection and labour market measures adopted by States have been gender-sensitive, in the sense of specifically targeting women's economic security or addressing unpaid care work. Despite the demonstrated value of social protection investments, at the onset of the pandemic only 30 per cent of the global working-age population enjoyed coverage under comprehensive social security systems that provided the full range of benefits relevant to risks across the life cycle, and over half of the world's population were left wholly unprotected by any social protection benefits. The human rights framework offers considerable guidance to support the shift from temporary and ad hoc emergency social protection measures to comprehensive and inclusive social protection systems, including by setting out the substantive components of the right to social security,

The right to social security is recognized in numerous human rights instruments, most notably the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights. The Committee on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights has provided detailed guidance on providing social security, emphasizing its central importance in guaranteeing a life of dignity for all. States have an obligation to provide income security and support, in cash or in kind, for all people across their life cycle, without discrimination and with particular attention to the most marginalized. Social security must be directed towards ensuring protection from: (a) lack of work-related income caused by sickness, disability, maternity, employment injury, unemployment, old age, or death of a family member; (b) unaffordable access to health care;

and (c) insufficient family support, particularly for children and adult dependents. In order to ensure universal coverage, non-contributory schemes are necessary. The human rights obligations of States are echoed in related political commitments, particularly Sustainable Development Goal 1 (end poverty in all its forms everywhere) and its target 1.3 (implement nationally appropriate social protection systems for all, including floors, and by 2030 achieve substantial coverage of the poor and vulnerable). Also of key importance is the Social Protection Floors Recommendation, 2012 (No. 202) of the International Labour Organization (ILO), which sets out a normative policy vision of how universal social protection can be achieved, encompassing both the establishment of national social protection floors and the implementation of measures to ensure higher levels of protection for as many people as possible, as soon as possible.

The mechanisms required to achieve universal social protection vary, but generally follow a life-cycle approach, comprising universal child benefits, health protection, maternity and parental leave benefits, unemployment insurance, social pensions and variants of a universal basic income, complemented with effective access to health care, employment services, skills development, and care services, including childcare and long-term care services. Social protection must be accessible in terms of: (a) coverage, especially individuals belonging to the most disadvantaged and marginalized groups; (b) eligibility, with reasonable, proportionate and transparent qualifying criteria; (c) affordability; (d) participation and information; and (e) physical access. In the design of social protection measures, targeting must be undertaken with considerable care. From a human rights perspective, inclusion errors, in which someone not considered to be in the target group receives a benefit, are not as problematic as exclusion errors, in which someone meant to be considered as part of the targeted group is not reached.<sup>32</sup> States should address challenges faced by members of certain groups, such as informal, migrant and undocumented workers, who are often unable to access social protection due to programme ineligibility. Particular attention should be paid to connectivity issues and the use of appropriate technology and alternative non-digital options to respond to local contexts and ensure access, including in local languages and easy to read format or Braille, for people in rural areas, older persons, persons with disabilities, indigenous or ethnic groups, and more generally people living in conditions of poverty.

Whether in cash or in kind, benefits must be adequate in amount and duration in order that everyone may realize the rights to family protection and assistance, an adequate standard of living and access to health care. In June 2021, the International Labour Conference requested that ILO work on a new international financing mechanism, such as a global social protection fund. As noted by the Secretary-General, the establishment of a global fund for social protection, being explored by ILO, could support countries in increasing levels of funding devoted to social protection over time. The Secretary-General has also emphasized the need to scale up the Global Partnership for Universal Social Protection to Achieve the Sustainable Development Goals. The Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights, together with key partners, including ILO and the World Bank, can play an important role in operationalizing the right to social security within the technical body of the global accelerator and ensuring that the implementation of social protection and employment policies are rights based and serve the aim that no one is left behind, in particular the 1 percent global income tax to pay an international poverty line benefit authored in Sec. 20 and 24 of the *Hydrocortisone, Eucalyptus, Lavender, Peppermint or Salt Helps Water Cure Coronavirus Colds Act* HA-2-2-22 and technical amendment of the International Trusteeship System in a world changing Statement of the United Nations (SUN) is not omitted.

The guiding principles on foreign debt and human rights offer useful guidance, based on the provisions of existing human rights instruments, regarding the primacy of human rights over debt servicing. Too often, human rights law is unheeded in the economic sphere, despite human rights providing policymakers with the best guidance to create more inclusive and rights-based societies. States have a duty to guarantee the “minimum essential levels” of health, social security and other economic, social and cultural rights for all people, even when resources are limited, and particularly in times of crisis. Equitable financing requires that taxation – one of the most powerful tools available to States to determine their fiscal space – be fair, sustainable, redistributive and progressive. Governments should pay attention to the following interrelated aims: (a) Progressive taxation to reduce the tax incidence of people with a lower ability to pay and to shift the incidence increasingly to those with a higher ability to pay. Options include: raising the tax rate proportionately to income; lowering value added tax on products of primary necessity, such as food and hygiene products; raising consumption tax on luxury goods; and introducing an additional tax on the wealthiest, particularly within societies with significant wealth disparity; (b) Fairness in taxation, to ensure that the tax system does not privilege elites. Options include: raising low corporate tax rates; reducing corporate tax exemptions; introducing tax exemptions for low-income individuals; and excluding tax avoiders from State bailouts during the pandemic; (c) Alignment of tax objectives with financing for and in support of human rights and environmental protection. Options include: introducing temporary taxes, for example, taxing corporations reporting excess profit as a disproportionate benefit resulting from the COVID-19 pandemic; and introducing targeted taxes, for example, on carbon-intensive industries, financial transactions or the digital economy. Adequate monitoring and auditing mechanisms should also be put in place to ensure accountability. Furthermore, Governments must ensure fiscal transparency, participation and efficient and effective use of resources, prevent waste and guard against corruption. Businesses can contribute to the expansion of States’ fiscal space, primarily through taxation of their activities. They can also exacerbate the contraction of such fiscal space, through practices such as tax evasion; corporate tax avoidance; and corporate capture of government decision-making, through which companies extend undue influence on decision makers, it must be added this usually occurs at the behest of fascist government officials retaliating against the citizens who actually make informed decisions. Businesses should be guided by the *Guiding Principles on Business and Human Rights*, endorsed by the Human Rights Council in 2011.

To ensure a human rights-based social protection system: (a) States should establish solid legal and institutional frameworks in order to guarantee the legitimacy, effectiveness and sustainability of social protection. Legal and institutional frameworks are shields against political and economic instability and are essential elements to ensure clear determination of institutional responsibilities; (b) States should give priority to disadvantaged and marginalized individuals and groups, ensuring that eligibility criteria are fair, effective and transparent, and that they safeguard against discrimination; (c) States should move from targeted approaches to poverty reduction towards developing universal and inclusive social protection systems; (d) The design of social protection policies should take into account, and contribute to remedying, patterns of discrimination, including discrimination based on gender, sexual orientation and gender identity, race, disability and age, in accessing decent work opportunities and exercising the right to an adequate standard of living; (e) States should design social protection systems that take into account women’s unequal burden of unpaid care work and aim to correct this imbalance; (f) Children should be at the centre of the social protection system, as they are particularly vulnerable vis-à-vis their physical, intellectual and emotional development. Social protection systems should prioritize an integrated approach to unlock their potential that includes child benefits, childcare services, maternity and paternity leave and access to health care and education; (g) Information on social protection should

be accessible, culturally appropriate and provided in a manner that is accessible to all, in particular to the potential beneficiaries. States should make available complaint mechanisms that are easily accessible, sufficiently resourced and culturally appropriate. Beneficiaries must have access to effective remedies in cases of performance failure or abuses; (h) States must ensure the existence of mechanisms to stimulate meaningful participation of beneficiaries, especially the most marginalized, in the design and implementation of social protection programmes; (i) Whether in cash or in kind, benefits must be adequate in amount and duration in order that everyone may enjoy their rights to social security, an adequate standard of living and adequate access to health care. States should regularly monitor the adequacy of benefits to ensure that beneficiaries are able to afford basic goods and services; (j) States should take concrete actions, using their maximum available resources, including through international assistance and cooperation, to progressively achieve the right to social security, which includes a universal and comprehensive social protection system that leaves no one behind. The United Nations has encouraged States to rely upon social security to make the transition from COVID relief, the United Nations must stop denying knowledge of their obligation to impose a 1 percent income tax world-wide to finance a global poverty line social security benefit pursuant to Sec. 20 and 24 of the *Hydrocortisone, Eucalyptus, Lavender, Peppermint or Salt Helps Water Cure Coronavirus Colds Act* HA-2-2-22 and amendment of the charter *Statement of the United Nations* (SUN).

The United States is one of the Permanent Members of the Security Council, whose counterintuitive subversive activity regarding their ostensible national security interests are noted by a UN employee to suppress the function of all branches of the organization, however, in response to the Russian invasion of the Ukraine, the General Assembly has recently agreed to take responsibility for reviewing (ab)use of the veto by Permanent Members, and it is hoped this will improve the free flow of critical information and pacific settlement of disputes, that take so many lives and impoverish so many people. The term 'cultural erasure' has arisen to describe the usual pattern of discrimination, akin to the use of the veto, against economic, social and cultural rights protected in Art. 5(e) of the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination (1969) by the *Application of the International Convention for the Suppression of the Financing of Terrorism and of the International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination* (Ukraine v. Russian Federation) 2017. The discrimination underlying the COVID-19 pandemic particularly offends the right to public health, medical care, social security and social services in Art. 5(e) of the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination (1969).

The UN made a fascist mistake 'immunizing' COVID vaccine companies, without so much as the usual safeguard of Vaccine Injury Compensation, or critically, public information regarding the many over-the-counter and prescription drugs, as an alternative to (as of yet undeveloped) vaccines, for the treatment coronavirus, or flu, for that matter of World Health Organization 'pandemic attacks'. Many vaccines have been noted to not work, are often said to have not yet have been developed, without mentioning readily available remedies or cause unacceptably severe and permanently disabling side-effects, especially in some children. Although not particularly dissimilar in their knowledge from any garden variety physician or especially their inferior public health departments, the World Health Organization (WHO) chronically exhibits severe medical incompetence in their response to influenza and now coronavirus 'pandemics' that, after informing them of the highly effective home and prescription remedies, can only be construed as germaphobia, an irrational fear of germs or their treatment, induced by the corporate capture of fascist public health officials by vaccine corporations. Flu vaccines don't work at all. COVID vaccines cure in two weeks and are not truly vaccines in the sense that they confer any sort of immunity. Mentholypus cough drops cure both the wet cough of

influenza and the severe acute respiratory infection (SARS) of coronavirus.

Because more than 4 million people have died worldwide the WHO and the UN must be charged with megamurder by medical negligence, a systematic attack on the civilian population defined as a crime against humanity. Medical negligence, is not usually thought to be as severe a crime as conventional violence, and usually has the effect of fooling everyone, all the time, and is usually prosecuted civilly, on the basis of 'informed consent', provided the biological experimentation was not so malicious as the abuse which justified the Trial of Major War Criminals Before the International Military Tribunal in Nuremberg (1945-1946) and The Doctors' Trial: *United States of America v. Karl Brandt, et al* (1947) that produced the Nuremberg Code (1949). The voluntary consent of the human subject is absolutely essential. This means that the person involved should have legal capacity to give consent; should be situated as to be able to exercise free power of choice, without the intervention of any element of force, fraud, deceit, duress, over-reaching, or other ulterior form of constraint or coercion, and should have sufficient knowledge and comprehension of the elements of the subject matter involved as to enable him to make an understanding and enlightened decision. The experiment should be such as to yield fruitful results for the good of society, unprocurable by other methods or means of study, and not random and unnecessary in nature. Charging them with megamurder, for suppressing public information regarding readily available and effective home remedies for coronavirus, wherefore millions of people died waiting for an ineffective vaccine that is incapable of ending the pandemic, obligates them to publish and ratify the Convention on Pandemic Treatment in Chapter VI of the Act, to ensure the public is informed that *Hydrocortisone, Eucalyptus (Echinacea), Lavender, Peppermint or Salt Helps Water Cure Coronavirus Colds* HA-2-2-22.

The pandemic, and associated lockdowns and quarantines, incurred a worldwide economic depression in 2020 and although the economy is growing, it remains somewhat restrained by ongoing epidemic. COVID relief has greatly increased the amount of Debt Held by the Federal Reserve, aka counterfeit currency, to \$6.4 trillion, 28.1 percent of the GDP 31USC§5153 and the 2020 Payroll Tax was overestimated by about \$150 billion in unauthorized counterfeit 18USC§470 *et seq.* Unlike many poor and middle income countries who were forced to get into debt or, like Brazil by a particularly hypocritical United States to devalue to pay for COVID relief, if any, or the European Union who devaluated their currency by 8 percent to print money, or Great Britain who incurred a 10 percent economic depression selling all their bonds, the printing of trillions of dollars without immediately devaluating by the United States, sets bad precedence for unfair competition, that renders the dollar vulnerable to devaluation enforcement, and extortion and willful oppression is rampant, especially in and associated with government officers and employees in Washington DC 26USC§7214. It appears that Biden's victory in the 2020 Presidential election is the result of ballot stuffing, due to incredibly high rates of voter participation not seen since the 19<sup>th</sup> century, was lost upon Congress by the January 6<sup>th</sup>, 2021 attack by Trump supporters. This unlawful attack by competitors strategy is very similar to intoxicating Putin to attack Ukraine in order to distract attention from the obligations of the largest national economy in the world. Having already paid the people relief payments, devaluating by the amount of Debt Held by the Federal Reserve, does not take into consideration the inflation in imports devaluation would cause, and would constitute a hardship for the American people, already suffering a hyperinflation 'taper tantrum'. It is particularly cruel that the United States, has never devaluated, and refuses to even entertain devaluation of the dollar, although the unique position of the US dollar, as the currency the UN accounts for Gross Domestic Product (GDP) in, would increase international GDPs by the percentage devaluation, excluding the US that would report their combined earned and printed GDP, to dramatically increase the total Gross World Product (GWP). The United States Treasury may

resolve to devalue to pay for countercyclical economic relief in response to future economic downturns, but requires a defense against being forced to devalue the dollar, other than extortion and willful oppression. To protect the dollar against punitive devaluation, the defense can only be that the US must lead the UN in the development of a program of relief to provide cash benefits to the population of people living below the international poverty line. Only when the impoverished people living least developed countries receive cash benefits from the US, would sustaining the high value of the US dollar matter to anyone but Americans. The Secretary General has endorsed a Global Partnership for Universal Social Protection to Achieve the Sustainable Development Goal. As the largest and most counterfeit national economy, the United States is highly obligated to take the lead in the creation of a genuine international social security system to provide cash benefits to all people, who would otherwise live below the international poverty line, while domestic social security programs would better insure the families of higher paid workers.

Having instantly gotten into serious trouble with the persecution of saints, cold war propaganda and terrorism finance, the State Department is not believed to be able to make the leap from \$63.9 billion to \$70 billion in less than 42 months in good faith (Revelation 13:10). It has long been held that International Security Assistance, other than Non-proliferation, Antiterrorism and Demining, need to be prohibited as terrorism finance. Prohibiting these foreign military and police propaganda programs and transferring the money to an International Poverty Line Account to administrate social security benefits to people making less than \$1.90 (2021) is the best, and probably only, way to lead the United Nations to end poverty by 2030, they speak of Sustainable Development Goal 1 about. International Security Assistance category needs to be abolished, except for non-proliferation, because foreign military and police financing is treason that generates the opposite of loyalty, the programs have track record of human rights abuses, that must not be condoned. Furthermore, transfers of military assets to the Russian border has offended cold war sentiments on both sides of the FBI enforced Iron Curtain that needs to be repealed at 28CFR§0.87. This \$8,285 million FY 22 international security assistance to be abolished is presented to Congress for transfer to an international poverty line account, to increase 3 percent annually and be immediately available to settle uninsured civilian claims of having been embezzled by US sanctions and establish a trust fund administrate the multi-lateral disbursement of social security benefits to people living below the \$1.90 (2022) a day international poverty line who come under the special protection of the United States Department of State and USAID. Transferring the remainder of \$8.3 billion FY 22 and \$8.5 billion FY 23 from International Security Assistance to Supplemental Security Income Trust Fund International Poverty Line Account would both reduce State Department spending to less than \$60 billion for the next two or three years while eliminating its propensity to finance terrorism, it would bring the SSI account from \$65 billion FY 22 to above \$70 billion in exactly 42 months as of March 2022 (Revelation 13:10). This is not enough money for a multilateral program wherefore it is advised that it be used to fund a trial of international poverty line benefits in Haiti, the poorest nation in the Americas.

The weight of gold which came in to Solomon in one year was 666 talents of gold (1 Kings 10:14)(2 Chronicles 9:13). He who has an ear, let him hear. If anyone is to go into captivity, into captivity he will go. If anyone is to be killed with the sword, with the sword he will be killed. This calls for patient endurance and faithfulness on the part of the saints for forty-two months...He also forced everyone great and small, rich and poor, free and slave, to receive a mark on his right hand or on his forehead, so that no one could buy or sell unless he had the mark which is the name of the beast or the number of his name, This calls for wisdom. If anyone has insight, let him calculate the number of the beast, for it is man's number. His number is 666 (Revelation 13:9, 10 & 16-18). O Prophet! why do you forbid

(yourself) that which Allah has made lawful for you; you seek to please your wives; and Allah is Forgiving, Merciful (The Prohibition 66:1). O you who believe! save yourselves and your families from a fire whose fuel is men and stones; over it are angels stern and strong, they do not disobey Allah in what He commands them, and do as they are commanded (The Prohibition 66:6). Thy people called it a lie, and yet it is the truth. Say, I have not charge over you; to every prophecy is a set time, and in the end ye shall know (Cattle 6:66). Say: Come I will recite what your Lord has forbidden to you-- (remember) that you do not associate anything with Him and show kindness to your parents, and do not slay your children for (fear of) poverty-- We provide for you and for them-- and do not draw nigh to indecencies, those of them which are apparent and those which are concealed, and do not kill the soul which Allah has forbidden except for the requirements of justice; this He has enjoined you with that you may understand (Cattle 6:151).

The United Nations International Day for the Eradication Poverty 17 October 2021 warmly received the International Poverty Line Account Proposal. UN News reran Implementation of the Third United Nations Decade for the Eradication of Poverty (2018–2027) A/73/298 of 6 August 2018 reported the international poverty lines is currently estimated at US\$1.90, US\$3.20 and US\$5.50 per day (purchasing power parity (PPP) 2011 prices). In 2013, of the 783 million people living in extreme poverty, more than half were in sub-Saharan Africa and close to a third lived in Southern Asia. Using the global Multidimensional Poverty Index, 1.46 billion people across 104 countries were classified as poor in 2017, 689 million were children aged 0–17 years. Estimates of the impact of COVID-19 on global poverty of April 2020 held that in comparison to the status quo in 2018, the COVID pandemic is estimated to increase extreme poverty below \$1.90 a day by between 85–135 million under a 5 per cent contraction, by between 180–280 million under a 10 percent contraction, and, startlingly, between 420–580 million people under a per capita income or consumption contraction of 20 percent. One billion benefits is a good goal.

The 2022 cost of \$1.90 a day benefit would be about \$57 a month or \$694 a year for about a billion people \$694 billion, plus an annual cost of living adjustment of about 3 percent. The United States can only spare about \$8.5 billion beginning in fiscal year 2023, and three percent more annually, if the corrupt International security Assistance is transferred to Social Security International Poverty Line Account. The US may wish to begin the administering the International Poverty Line Account program in Haiti, the poorest nation in the Americas, immediately upon transferring corrupt International Security Assistance to a Social Security International Poverty Line Account. To afford to a billion people an international poverty line benefit of about \$2 a day, a 1 percent income tax is proposed to be added to all individual and corporate taxes in the United States, to levy some \$150 billion, for individual social security benefits to be paid to people living at or below the international poverty line and finance the current industrial development agenda of the United Nations. Cooperation of industrialized nations and most importantly the beneficiary nations, themselves, is essential.

Globally, the number of people living in extreme poverty declined from 36 per cent in 1990 to 10 per cent in 2015, about 734 million. Sustainable Development Goal 1 calls for an end to poverty by 2030. However, due to the set-back caused by the COVID pandemic the number of people living in extreme poverty in the low and medium human development countries was estimated to increase from 2019 lows, for the first time since 1990, to between 626 million under a ‘COVID Baseline’ scenario and 753 million under a ‘High Damage’ scenario. About 9.2% of the world, or 689 million people, were estimated to live in extreme poverty on less than \$1.90 a day by the World Bank on August 23, 2021.

Children and youth account for two-thirds of the world's poor, and women represent a majority in most regions. One out of five of the world's children are extremely poor. Extreme poverty is increasingly concentrated in sub-Saharan Africa. About 40% of the region's people live on less than \$1.90 a day. Haiti, situated on the western side of the island of Hispaniola and with a population of 10,579,230 inhabitants, is the poorest country in the western hemisphere and one of the poorest in the world. 59% of its population lives under the poverty line and more than 24% lives in a situation of extreme poverty. Extreme poverty rates nearly doubled in the Middle East and North Africa between 2015 and 2018, from 3.8% to 7.2%, mostly because of crises in Syria and Yemen. Although countries impacted by fragility, crises, and violence are home to about 10% of the world's population, they account for more than 40% of people living in extreme poverty. By 2030, an estimated 67% of the world's poor will live in fragile contexts. About 70% of people older than 15 who live in extreme poverty have no schooling or only some basic education. Worldwide, the poverty rate in rural areas is 17.2 per cent—more than three times higher than in urban areas. For those who work, having a job does not guarantee a decent living. In fact, 8 per cent of employed workers and their families worldwide lived in extreme poverty in 2018. One out of five children live in extreme poverty. Ensuring social protection for all children and other vulnerable groups is critical to reduce poverty.

An 'SDG Push' is estimated to be able to reduce the number of people living in extreme poverty in low and medium human development countries by 100 million in 2030 relative to the 'COVID Baseline' scenario, to around 589 million people living in extreme poverty in 2030. Even before COVID-19, baseline projections suggested that 6 per cent of the global population would still be living in extreme poverty in 2030, missing the target of ending poverty. The fallout from the pandemic threatens to push over 70 million people into extreme poverty. If the United Nations wants to speak of achieving Sustainable 'Development' Goal 1 to end poverty, whether or not the UN Charter sets down the General Assembly of the UN (GUA) and adopts a civilian Statement of the UN (SUN) the UN is going to have to fundamentally change the pseudo-fascist professional development organization into a full-fledged modern government by creating a global social security system to provide international poverty line benefits to people living at, below, or only slightly above, the international poverty line. The cost of 700 million \$2 a day benefits would be \$730 per capita, \$511 billion total.

The implementation of the aid volume target of a minimum of 1 per cent of the gross national product at market prices of economically advanced countries, requires greater assistance on better terms than provided by Art. 23(b) of the Declaration on Social Progress and Development (1969). It is therefore proposed that a one percent tax on income, both individual and corporate, be imposed by the United Nations, on all nations. The individual income tax would be used to pay for international poverty line social security benefits and the corporate income tax would be used to pay for development programs. In the United States a one percent income tax would raise an estimated \$120 billion in individual income tax and \$11 billion corporate income tax revenues circa 2022. The European Union (EU) could levy slightly more, for a total of about \$250 billion, 49 percent of the \$511 billion needed. The EU is about 16.7 percent of the Gross World Product (GWP) and US about 15.8 percent, combined they comprise about 32.5 percent of the GWP. Provided the remaining 67.5 percent of the global economy contributes to the one percent income tax, there should be sufficient funds to sustain an international social security program to guarantee everyone living below the poverty a line a social security benefit, large enough so that they would not be considered extremely poor by international standards, bringing an immediate and complete end to extreme poverty, as it is currently defined. The international poverty line program would compete with usual rates of inflation.

Everyone, as a member of society, has the right to social security and is entitled to realization, through national effort and international co-operation and in accordance with the organization and resources of each State, of the economic, social and cultural rights indispensable for his dignity and the free development of his personality Art. 22 of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights 217 A (III) (1948). Each State Party undertakes to take steps, individually and through international assistance and co-operation, especially economic and technical, to the maximum of its available resources, with a view to achieving progressively the full realization of the rights under Art. 9 of the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights, 2200A(XXI)(1966). States must provide for comprehensive social security schemes and social welfare services; the establishment and improvement of social security and insurance schemes for all persons who, because of illness, disability or old age, are temporarily or permanently unable to earn a living, with a view to ensuring a proper standard of living for such persons and for their families and dependents; by (a) assuring the right to work and the right of everyone to form trade union and bargain collectively, (b) eliminating hunger and malnutrition, (c) eliminating poverty, (d) upholding the highest standards of health, (e) providing housing for low income people under Art. 11 of the Declaration on Social Progress and Development 2542 (XXIV) (1969). States Parties shall take all appropriate measures to eliminate discrimination against women in the field of employment in order to ensure, on a basis of equality of men and women, the same rights, in particular: The right to social security, particularly in cases of retirement, unemployment, sickness, invalidity and old age and other incapacity to work, as well as the right to paid leave under Art. 11 (e) the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women (1979) States Parties shall recognize for every child the right to benefit from social security, including social insurance, and shall take the necessary measures to achieve the full realization of this right in accordance with their national law. 2. The benefits should, where appropriate, be granted, taking into account the resources and the circumstances of the child and persons having responsibility for the maintenance of the child, as well as any other consideration relevant to an application for benefits made by or on behalf of the child under Art. 26 of the Convention on the Rights of the Child (1990).

In 2020 it is re-estimated there was a -6.2 percent decline in payroll tax revenues, from the previous year. This is a \$151 billion difference between the incredible \$1,305 billion assessment of 6.4 percent growth during the pandemic in 2020, when GDP declined -2.5 percent and individual income tax revenues declined -6.4 percent. The -6.2 percent estimate seems fair although a -8 percent decline is more likely. Pandemic unemployment compensation beneficiaries were not obligated to pay the payroll tax although they do file individual income tax. However, since the TCJA, the payroll tax has become larger than the individual income tax on middle-class paystubs. 6.2 percent is certainly the price employee / employer pay for the 12.4 percent tax. Although a -6.2 percent decline in 2020 payroll tax revenues from 2019 is only a reasonable estimate, the Trust Funds are obligated to immediately post a total of \$151.2 billion in t-bond they have purchased with counterfeit currency, for cancellation, and reduce their trust fund balances and 2020 payroll tax and other revenue estimates accordingly, beginning in the 2022 Annual Reports, whereas these Treasury securities are both counterfeit and not needed to sustain benefit or other federal payment. It is preliminarily estimated that the 2020 payroll tax was unjustly overestimated by \$151.2 billion and the trust funds are obligated to cancel \$100.8 billion OASI, \$14.5 billion DI and \$35.9 billion HI t-bonds.

An exact figure for the 2020 payroll tax will have to be determined by consultation of the Board of Trustees with the Assistant Secretary of Tax Policy and the Bureau of Fiscal Service under 31CFR§1.0(b)(1)(xvi) and (b)(4) to recount the exact 2020 federal payroll tax collected by various methods under 31CFR§203.2. The exact amount of counterfeit currency that must be cancelled

because it was not authorized by the Federal Reserve pursuant to 31USC§5153 remains to be determined for the criminal overestimate by or affecting the business of insurance 18USC§1033 to avoid any criminal consequences or accounting errors due to counterfeiting and forgery 18USC§470 *et seq.* Current law budgetary treatment with OASI and DI Trust Funds Sec. 710 Social Security Act 42USC§911 is distinguished by the mandatory, market driven, nature of the already legislated payroll tax and other operations, from the current law governing continuing annual discretionary appropriations of other agencies under 2USC§907(c).

It is necessary for the Board of Trustees to cancel the 14 percent 2020 payroll tax overestimate to avoid any consequences for the 19.6 percent 2022 individual income tax overestimate and suppress the larcenous tendency of United States officials and employees to demand greater sums than are authorized by law in violation 26USC§7214. OMBs predicted 19.6 percent increase in FY 22 individual income tax revenues seems excessively optimistic. Ten percent FY 22 seems more auspicious for producing a conservative deficit estimate that won't contribute to a hyper-inflationary spiral, of excessively high payments levels based on unrealistically high revenue estimates. Working a full year in FY 22, rather than part year in FY 21, should greatly increase income tax revenues, but 19.6 percent seems much higher than is justified by 0.5 percent catch-up growth, lost to a 0.5 economic contraction due to sick-days and restrictive measures, imposed by the continuing coronavirus pandemic. Six percent is the high end of normal growth over the past dynamic decade. The 19.6 percent increase in individual income tax revenues does not prevail for several reasons. Unlike, 20 percent growth in revenues, after three years of negative revenue growth during the Great Recession, the United States already enjoyed its catch-up growth in the form of 35 percent third quarter after declining 32 percent in the second quarter of 2020 due to the pandemic lockdowns. Without a split ticket the Administration is unsuccessful at legislating an expiration of the 37 percent tax rate for highest income bracket reverts from the TCJA of 2018 to a 39.5 percent tax rate begins in 2021 and lasts until 2025. The IRS is short-staffed due to the pandemic and prior administration budget cuts, errors have been witnessed in the quarterly returns, delays have been reported to be expected in processing of annual returns and it is unlikely they are able to do the impossible – collect more revenues that taxpayers can be reasonably expected to supply. With economic recovery in full swing high 10 percent catch-up growth in both FY 22 and FY 23 before normalizing at five percent, is re-estimated to prevent excessive demands from causing extortion and willful oppression 26USC§7214.

The United States Social Security Administration (SSA) and Board of Trustees have no alternative to taxing the rich and state employees the full 12.4 percent payroll tax on all their income will increase off-budget revenues by 30 percent, and reduce the on-budget deficit by the amount of current expenditures for the SSI Program. The payroll tax loophole for the rich and state employees shall be entirely closed, without any reservation, beginning January 1, 2023 to create in the Treasury a Supplemental Security Income Trust Fund to end child poverty by 2024 with an estimated 12 million new SSI benefits and all poverty by 2030. To this effect the Adjustment to the Contribution Base codified in Sec. 230 of the Social Security Act under 42USC§430 shall be repealed. In the future, after the SSI program has provided everyone with an income floor, Congress may choose to legislate an exemption from, or refund, low-income workers for the payroll tax. The due date for the Annual Reports shall be amended from 1 April Fools Day summer solstice in Sec. 201(c)(2) of the Social Security Act under 42USC§401(c)(2) and Sec. 1161 of the Social Security Act under 42USC§1320c-10 and ensure the Board of Trustees changes the name to an all-inclusive *Annual Report of the Board of Trustees of the Federal Old Age Survivor Insurance Trust Fund, Federal Disability Insurance Trust Fund and Federal Supplemental Security Income Trust Fund.*

In conclusion, the author needs to 'collect or insure' the life savings that was embezzled in Washington DC in the fall of 2021 by Netspend and Direct Express, both located in Austin, Texas. The Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation (FDIC) is currently incompetent, and it is not evident that they have ever insured a depositor against the embezzlement of their Members. The Senate Committee on Housing and Urban Development rudely silenced the concerns of the Treasury Secretary regarding the FDIC in their November hearing. The former Serbian Chairwoman of the FDIC resigned when the agency was fined \$1.5 million to recognize embezzlement and mail theft, as well as their hypocrisy regarding the laundering of financial instruments, pleading a dislike for 'hostile takeovers'. The Texas Department of Banking has taken the case, but killing my computer, communicating with Netspend who already destroyed an email address and the economy of an infringed pre-paid cell-phone, is not much better than the high winds emanating from Direct Express, or emails to non-respondent bankruptcy lawyers, and/or their electronic surveillance, shooting at, killing and taking Texans hostage in the news, when it comes to settling a property crime case – the bankruptcy of a bank.

The Human Rights Council has appellate jurisdiction regarding the spreading bankruptcy of BanCorp tried by the US Supreme Court *Rodriguez v. FDIC (In re: Western BanCorp)* No. 18–1269 (2020). It held that the Bob Richard's rule, whereby the member who takes the loss is the receiver, is not a legitimate exercise of federal common lawmaking. The problem with the Bob Richard rule seems to be that loss requires better definition, like the FDIC (non)discrimination against various types of banks, all depositor institutions. The solution, although the FDIC has Members, not much Money, the only valid losses incurred by the holding, merging or acquiring banking corporation, is fulfillment of the Obligation of Beneficiary's Bank to Pay and Give Notice to Beneficiary Uniform Commercial Code (UCC) 4A-404. In this case the Direct Express SSA/TREAS direct deposit monopoly corrupted Netspend, down the street in Austin, Texas and negligently bankrupted Western BanCorp. Netspend failed to prosecute Direct Express SSA/TREAS pursuant to the Sherman Anti-Trust Act. In 2021 Netspend embarked on a scheme to sustain their automatically calculated minimum balance by embezzling the money deposited in accounts they would take offline. On top of \$1 million for embezzlement, the FDIC can already fine Netspend \$10,000 for the practice of embezzling money from records they took offline. There could be another \$10,000 fine for every account balance record not retained 12USC§1829b. The FDIC may fine Direct Express \$1 million for embezzlement and \$200 million to compensate the many depositors victimized by this felony monopolization in Austin. Texas Department of Banking is sought to secure all offline account records of Direct Express and Netspend, including their 'not a gift card' that may need to be recalled, for the FDIC assessor. A district judge is sought to appoint a bankruptcy magistrate to help amend FDIC jurisdiction from United States District Court to United States Bankruptcy Court at 12USC§1819(2)(4), etc.

To settle my case for compensation from depositor insurance >\$16,200 life savings + 40 a day witness fees from 24 September 2021 from Netspend and another \$2,034 from Direct Express must be collected or insured whereas Beneficiary's Bank has an Obligation to Pay and Give Notice to the Beneficiary pursuant to the Uniform Commercial Code (UCC) 4A-404 by Social Security Administration Claims BNC # 21T2374K00959-C1 and # 21T2379J53688-HA pursuant to the Debt Collection Improvement Act of 1996 31USC§3718 involuntary petition 11USC§303 for Chapter 7 liquidation of uninsured state institutions 11USC§781 pursuant to the Rule 1003 of the Federal Rules of Bankruptcy Procedure. Draft FDIC Non-discrimination statute is now directed not to discriminate against the Obligation of the Bank to Pay and Give Notice to the Beneficiary pursuant to the Uniform Commercial Code (UCC) 4A-404 regardless of race, gender, disability etc. \$40 a day witness fee are

justified by the destruction of my computer by GAO COMP-22-006672 who forgot to mention Customs duties must be methodically re-estimated by adding total customs duties, excluding Sec. 32 and agricultural disaster assistance, reported in the *Combined Statement* and mandatory and discretionary fees reported by the Homeland Security budget-in-brief.

Respectfully submitted,

Anthony J. Sanders  
Hospitals & Asylums  
[www.title24uscode.org](http://www.title24uscode.org)  
[sandersanthony955@gmail.com](mailto:sandersanthony955@gmail.com)